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Todd Beaver

From: Todd Beaver
Sent: Monday, June 05, 2017 2:03 PM
To: Anderson, Alan
Cc: David Staib; Cary Roth; Earl Rausch
Subject: AR0043397 Rogers, AR Rogers Water Utility

Alan, 

 

We are using an on line Hach CL17 chlorine analyzer which is an EPA approved method of “continuous” monitoring for 

CL2.  We have been on the phone with Hach and troubleshooting in house some of the erroneous readings we have 

been getting.  Our issue is the meter reads from 0 to 5 +/- .04 mg/L.  Our limit is an instant max of .1.  The acceptable 

error from the manufacturer is 80% of our max.  We are getting readings that we know are false according our lab 

testing and other equipment.  IE, we are occasionally showing less in our contact basin than our discharge after we have 

treated SO2.   

 

What I would like to do is go back to our 3 grab samples a week for reporting.  Our permit we are operating on has a 

3/week in the frequency, but then it says continuous in the sample type which seems to be at odds with each other.  Is 

there a problem with going to the 3 grab samples a week?  If we need to remain “continuous”, I would like to get an 

approved meter with a narrower band we can be more confident in reading under .1 mg/L.  Do you have a suggested 

meter or a list of approved meters I can check the specifications on? 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Todd Beaver, P.E. 

Plant Manager 

479-273-7378 

 
 



ADEQ 
A R K A N S A S 
Department of Environmental Quality 

JUN 19 2017 
Todd Beaver, P.E. 
City of Rogers 
4300 Rainbow Rd. 
Rogers, AR 72758 

Re: NPDES Permit Number AR0043397, AFIN 04-00155 

Dear Mr. Beaver: 

The Department is in receipt of your request dated June 5, 2017 regarding Total Residual 
Chlorine (TRC) monitoring. The current permit (effective March 1, 2006) for this facility 
requires a monitoring frequency of three/week with a sample type of continuous. Condition 7 of 
Part III of the permit does allow for alternative monitoring methods and/or analytical 
instruments. The Department has no objection to the facility taking grab samples for TRC until 
the next issuance of NPDES individual discharge permit AR0043397. Sample type and 
sampling frequency will be evaluated at the time of the next permit application to determine 
appropriate requirements for this facility. 

Thank you for your cooperation in this matter. If there are any questions concerning this 
submittal, please contact Jessica Temple in the Permits Branch at (501) 682-0621. 

Sincerely, 

e,'-1~ 
Bryan Leamons, P .E. 
Senior Operations Manager 
Office of Water Quality 

cc: Richard Healey, Branch Manager, Enforcement Branch, Office of Water Quality 
Jason Bolenbaugh, Branch Manager, Compliance Branch, Office of Water Quality 
Alan Anderson, Enforcement Analyst, Enforcement Branch, Office of Water Quality 
Miles Johnson, Enforcement Coordinator, Enforcement Branch, Office of Water Quality 
Todd Beaver, P.E., toddbeaver@rwu.org 
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